Park Board Meeting minutes, Wednesday November 4, 2020, 6pm at Fruitland Community Center 
Start 6:04 pm - Roll Call–Megan, Kathy, Tina, Ashley, Nadine.  Absent – Tara, Brenda,
Old Business

Trunk or Treat – It was a good turnout for this event. People were polite and abided by social distancing. The Fruitland Fire Department had 2 totes of candy and gave 2 handfuls to each child. We will continue this event next year as an outside activity like we did this year.

Halloween Save Our Children Fundraiser Raffle Basket– Megan called the fundraiser office and they picked up our raffle tote that we donated to this event. Megan posted inside the tote a list of people who donated to the raffle. Kathy mentioned that there were 500 people who attended this fundraiser in Muscatine. 
New Business

Committee Members Assign Positions – Shelley Sides and Jessica Mitchell are the 2 new members to be nominated into the Fruitland Park Board committee at next Tuesday’s City Council meeting. Kathy and Nadine terms are up and they are resigning from the Park Board. Tina’s term is up as well, but she said she would stay as long as she could. A vote will need to be taken for positions (President, VP and Secretary).
Community Opportunity - Bingo – Since we do not have plans at this time to have bingo due to Covid, discussion was held as to what other actives we might want to have as a fund raiser. Dinners – We could hold a dinner event where people would order the food for pick up. We could have a soup supper during voting times. Fruitland Fire Department hires food vendors and takes 10% of sales as a fund raiser. We could give this a try. New Shelter at Drake Park – Tina was asking where we stand on the new shelter at Drake Park. Megan was unsure the status of the new shelter. Megan suggested to Tina that she attend the Fruitland City Council meeting next week to ask that question. Tina would also like to see playground equipment added outside the Community Center so the kids have something to do when there is an event held there. It was mentioned that a Fruitland resident would like to see a bike path over a new shelter. Christmas Activity – Megan mentioned that we have nothing planned at this time. Ashley suggested having a parade with Santa in attendance. Megan said we need a permit for a parade. Ashley then suggested having a Deck the Trunks event. People could decorate their vehicles with Christmas lights and decorations. Megan will take the Deck the Trunks idea to council to make sure it’s okay for us to do; right now we are trying to get enough interest for doing it. Megan will reach out to the Fire Department to see if they would like to participate.
Adjourn – Meeting was adjourned by Ashley and seconded by Kathy at 6:40 pm.
_________________________________

___________________


Megan Dieckman, Chairperson


Date
________________________________


___________________


Nadine Haskins, Secretary


Date

